
Dunleith SGT Meeting March 1st, 2024

School: Dunleith Elementary School Year 2023-2024

Members (members in attendance) Affiliation:

Rachel Brown-Miller Principal

Michelle Butler Teacher Representative

Sharon Kleckley Teacher Representative

Katina Douglas Teacher Representative

Crystal Gonzalez Parent Representative

Christine Joseph Parent Representative

Ms. Jimerson-Johnson Community Representative

Date: 3-01-24 Quorum Yes No

Members Present (see above highlighted)

Agenda for the Meeting on: 3/01/24:

1. Student Health Surveys, Parent Health Surveys and Staff Health Surveys Number of Surveys completed as
of 2/29/24: Our Goal was to have 150 Parents complete the survey and we are very close to achieving that
goal.
Third Grade 87
Fourth Grade 80
Fifth Grade 93
DL Staff 73
Parents 124

Surveys: We are doing well with getting the surveys complete. This means that we should have well represented data

when it comes to the surveys.

2. MCS ELA Adoption Process note letter to MCS Staff from Dr. Rivera regarding the ELA Adoption Process

ELA adoption is a process. We are looking at 2 different programs. Some of admin have already looked at the programs.

Teachers will be asked to look at both programs. The board will then approve. There will be training on the new ELA

program in the summer so that we are ready to roll it out at the beginning of the school year. This program will be k-5.

3. Spanish Assessment for our Dual Language Immersion Students: STAMP Assessment: (Standards-Based
Measurement of Proficiency) by https://avantassessment.com/tests/stamp

a. STAMP Assessment is used to measure students’ ability to use language in the real world in spontaneous
interactions.  

https://avantassessment.com/tests/stamp


b. STAMP checks to see if students are “proficient” with the languages you are learning.  

c. Assessment is used to earn the Georgia Seal of Biliteracy and/or the Global Seal of Biliteracy on your High
School Diploma.  

d. Students are assessed in 4 areas: Reading, Writing, Speaking and Listening

DLI will take a new assessment. This is the first time that we will have this. Our first DLI cohort will go to fifth grade next

year.

4. Student Goal-Setting Activities for each Grade Level

School wide goal setting-3, 4, 5 do really well in setting goals and continuing to conference about the goals throughout

the school year. Second grade will start completing goals more like the upper grades. These goals will be communicated

with the parents and the students will take ownership of their own goals. Students will write their own goals based on

their own personal data. Teachers and students will continue to discuss goals and change if needed.

We will continue to work on writing across all grades and try and incorporate a writing goal for each student.

5. March Fundraiser Popcorn tentative dates: 3/25/24-3/28/24

Our fundraising our goal is $5000. We will try and get as many to buy to help meet our goal. Students and teachers are

able to participate.


